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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

El Dorado County Air Quality Management District 

The 2008 and 2015 8-Hour Ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard for the 
Sacramento Federal Nonattainment Area – Proposed Contingency Measures and 

Reasoned Justification 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the El Dorado County Air Quality Management District (AQMD) has scheduled a public 
hearing on December 10, 2024, at the El Dorado County Board of Supervisor’s Hearing Room, 330 Fair Lane, Placerville, 
California, at 8 AM or thereafter. AQMD is recommending the Air District Board of Directors adopt the 2008 and 2015  
8-hour ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard for the Sacramento federal Nonattainment Area-proposed 
contingency measures and reasoned justification.  

The Sacramento Federal Nonattainment Area (SFNA) for ozone consists of Sacramento and Yolo counties and portions of 
El Dorado, Placer, Solano, and Sutter counties. The SFNA has been designated as nonattainment with severe classification 
for the 2008 and 2015 ozone standards. Sections 172(c)(9) and 182(c)(9) of the Federal Clean Air Act (FCAA) require ozone 
nonattainment areas classified as serious and higher (severe or extreme) to include contingency measures in their State 
Implementation Plans (SIPs). Following the guidance from the United States Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA), 
the SFNA air districts have prepared a SIP Revision. This proposed SIP Revision identifies the proposed contingency 
measures for volatile organic compounds and includes an infeasible demonstration for nitrogen oxides contingency 
measures. This SIP Revision will be submitted to each SFNA air district Governing Board for approval by its meeting 
schedule.  

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that if adopted, this SIP Revision will be submitted through the California Air Resources Board 
to the United States Environmental Protection Agency for final approval. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that all interested persons may examine or request a copy of the proposed SIP Revision at the 
AQMD office at 330 Fair Lane, Building A, Placerville, CA 95667 from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM Monday through Friday by 
advance appointment.  Copies of this notice and the rule are posted on the AQMD website 
https://www.eldoradocounty.ca.gov/Land-Use/Air-Quality-Management-District. Please submit any comments in writing 
to EDCAQMD 330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667, or via aqmd@edcgov.us. If you have any questions or would like to 
make an appointment, please contact Rania Serieh at (530) 621-7509. 


